
  Town of Daniels Fall Road Tour Meeting 

September 16, 2023 

Meeting called to order at 8:00 A.M. by Chairman Mike Huber.  Members   Bob Viltz and Mike 

Hoefs, road maintenance employee Jim Kolander. 

Road Maintenance:  Board had a lengthy discussion on remaining items to be completed yet in 

2023 season. Reviewed items Mike had pointed out at September regular board meeting and 

determined items needed to be completed before winter. Items included shouldering 

Spangberg Rd., installing new culverts on Range Line and Church Rd., striping parking lots at 

Lindberg Park and town hall, and also paying Monarch their remaining bill for work completed 

in 2023. Total will be around $100,000.00 to complete work. Mike Hoefs made a motion to 

move forward with completing the list of work and Bob seconded the motion. The vote passed 

3-0. 

Then discussed financing options and agreed to start exploring options that will  be discussed at 

the October town meeting. Mike Hoefs made a motion to borrow up to $100,000.00 for a 1-

year term and Bob seconded the motion. The vote was 3-0 to approve.  

Road Tour:  We then toured roads where work would be completed and measured and 

discussed  culvert replacement. Also drove down to Elbow Lake Rd and discussed the possibility 

of entering this road for upcoming TRIP Funding.   

Mike will be updating CIP for the next five years.  

Jim has been working on patching potholes and completed some  brush mowing.   

The meeting adjourned at 10:00 A.M.  

Submitted by Chairman Huber 

 


